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        August 19, 2014 
 
 
Jeff Rosenblum, General Counsel 
Office of the General Counsel 
Executive Office for Immigration Review 
U.S. Department of Justice 
5107 Leesburg Pike 
Falls Church, VA 20530 
 
 
Dear Mr. Rosenblum: 
 
 In the second removal proceeding of Alina Shipilina, 047 202 363, a Russian alien, the 
Immigration Judge administratively closed the proceeding because “BIA reports it does not have 
the file.”  (Ex. A, Immigration Court Order, June 1, 2012). 
 
 I cannot provide you with the entire file, but I can provide a copy of a key document—
her diary—that, in part, resulted in the Immigration Court upholding her removal in her first 
removal proceeding (Ex. B, Removal Proceeding Transcript, pp. 76 – 86), and the BIA affirming 
that decision (Ex. C,  In re Alina Shipilina, page 2, February 12, 2009). 
 
 If E.O.I.R. is interested in replacing part of its “lost” file, please let me know. 
 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
         /S/ 
         

Roy Den Hollander 
 
   


